
BOARD MEETING
APRIL 9, 2020

The Gerry Town Board met at 6:30 PM, April 9, 2020, at the Gerry Town Hall for the 
regular monthly board meeting.

Present were:   Richard C. Heath, Supervisor
Linda D. Bartholomew, Councilwoman
Bruce Gustafson, Councilman

                                                     Recia L. Myers, Town Clerk

CALL TO ORDER:
Supervisor Heath called the meeting to order and led in the pledge of allegiance.

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic the Town Board limited the meeting to three 
members and officers and Highway to just send in paper reports.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

COMMUNICATIONS:
No Communications.

OFFICERS REPORT:
Zoning Officer.

Dave Crossley, Zoning Officer, submitted the following reports for February and 
March:

Has issued 2 Permits this month and has 11 pending permits.

Dog Control Officer.  Matthew Abbey was absent but submitted the following report:
On March 17th he received a call from the Sheriff’s Office about a dog that was 

at someone’s home and he contacted the person and she posted the dog on facebook and the 
owner did end up coming to pick up the dog.

 
Highway Superintendent.

No Report for this month 

 Assessor Report.
No Report for this month

COMMITTEES, BOARDS AND AGENCIES:
PARK COMMITTEE.

Councilman Heath discussed the garbage pickup at the Town Park and 
after discussion it was decided for the Clerk to contact them at the beginning of May to place 
the dumpster at Park.

 



SPECIAL ORDERS:
Resolution No. 22 - 2020.  Appointment of Zoning Officer Position.  A motion was made 

by Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Councilman Gustafson.  Discussion.    Approved.

Resolution No. 23 - 2020.  Budget Transfer. A motion was made by Councilwoman 
Bartholomew, seconded by Councilman Gustafson.  Approved. 

   
 Minute approval for the March Board Meeting and March Emergency Meeting along 

with Supervisor’s Monthly Report.   A motion was made by Councilman Gustafson, seconded by 
Councilwoman Bartholomew.  Approved.
  
OLD BUSINESS:

No Old Business.

NEW BUSINESS:
Supervisor Heath noted that he is following the Governor’s orders right now on this 

pandemic and staying in touch with the County Executive for updates and they will look into 
having the Highway possibly on at 50 percent in future and currently the Mower is on hold and 
he will keep everyone posted.

The Army Reserve contacted him and he is contacting the Maintenance Supervisor to 
see what they have to offer.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

   VOUCHER APPROVAL:
Highway Fund Voucher’s #43 – 55 totaling $6,863.96 was approved on a motion by 

Councilman Gustafson, seconded by Councilwoman Bartholomew.  Approved.

General Fund Voucher’s #86 – 111 totaling $3,530.83 was approved on a motion by 
Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Councilman Gustafson.  Approved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
The next board meeting will be held at 6:30 PM, May 14, 2020 at the town hall.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM on a motion by Councilman Gustafson; seconded by 

Councilwoman Bartholomew.
Minutes taken by

Recia L. Myers,
Town Clerk




